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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program 
to deliver  215 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and 
improved facilities to support the local community. 

Progress summary 

Chatswood High School 

Hazardous materials removal in Buildings A and B has been completed. Asbestos containing 
materials were removed in accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos 
Management Plan and SafeWork NSW regulations. Clearance certificates have been received 
prior to the start of structural demolition works.  

Chatswood Public School 

Building P1 has been topped out. This means the last concrete slab has been poured and 
construction of the steel roof structure will start soon.  

Concrete has been poured for the vertical structure of Level 2 of Building P2.  

Next steps 

Chatswood High School 

The installation of the vertical structure for Building S Level 1 is progressing. 

Hazardous materials removal in Buildings I and F is ongoing and will be completed before 
structural demolition works begin. Structural demolition of Buildings A, B, I and F will start in late 
March 2022 and will be undertaken progressively through April 2022. If additional asbestos 
containing material is found during ongoing demolition works, it will be remediated in 
accordance with the unexpected finds procedure contained within the Asbestos Management 
Plan.  

Once demolition works have finished, bulk earthworks and structural piling and footings for 
Building T and Q will start.  

Chatswood Public School 

Ongoing construction of Buildings P1 and P2, internal services installation and landscaping. 
Works on the Building P1 façade are underway and the suspended concrete slab for Level 2 of 
Building P2 will be poured in late March 2022, weather permitting.  

Stormwater connection works are currently being planned in Jenkins Street. Subject to council 
approval, the works will connect the new buildings under construction at Chatswood Public School 
with the main Sydney Water stormwater line. Further information will be provided prior to the 
works starting.   
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Indicative map of the Chatswood High School work zone  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Indicative map of the Chatswood Public School work zone  
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